The Monarch Butterfly was proposed for federal listing in December 2024. However, no restrictions will take effect until the proposal is finalized, which is expected in late 2025 or early 2026. Until then, proposed species do not receive protection under the Endangered Species Act (ESA), except that federal action agencies must ensure their actions do not jeopardize the species' existence. These agencies may also consult with the U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service (USFWS) to obtain a conference opinion, which will automatically convert to a biological opinion upon the final listing decision.

In the meantime, if IPaC lists the monarch butterfly in a project area, NCDOT Construction or Division Environmental Offices may develop conservation measures related to monarch butterflies to be implemented when final listing has occurred. 
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